
 

 

Growing a deeply connected family of faith 



 

 

Congregational Council of Mt. Tabor 
 

2024 Congregational Council Executive Committee 
 

Tex Davis, President 
David Yoder, Vice President 
Julie Ann Payne, Secretary 
Nick Skorzewski, Treasurer 

Tammy O’Quinn, Financial Secretary 
Stella McGee, Recording Secretary 

Pastor Wade T. Roof, III, Senior Pastor 

Committee Assignments 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Council Highlights - December 8th  meeting 

Votes Taken:  

The following were elected to serve for 2025: 

President: Tex Davis; Vice President: David Yoder; Secretary: Julie Ann Payne; Treasurer: Nick Skorzewski; 

Financial Secretary: Tammy O’Quinn. 

Thank you to those rotating off at the end of 2024:  

Whitney Glass, Bruce Busbee, Christie Cook and Adam Davis. 
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2025 
 

Tammy O’Quinn - (803) 315-6258 
ktmmoquinn@gmail.com 

 
Tex Davis - (803) 463-6320 
gamecockpoppa@gmail.com 

 
David Yoder - (803) 807-3075 

clemsonyoder@gmail.com 

 
Ron Tryon - (803) 466-2963 

ronaldjtryon@gmail.com 
 

2026 
 

Megan Lyons - (803) 673-7815 
meglyons09@gmail.com 

 
Julie Ann Payne - (803) 609-6200 

jasoutherlin@aol.com 
 

John Matthews - (843) 340-8298 
johncmatthews@gmail.com 

 
Bob Livingston, Jr. - (803) 796-8654 

blivingston@gregoryelectric.com 

 

2027 
 

Nick Skorzewski- (803) 391-2486 
nickskor@gmail.com 

 
Amanda Driggers - (803) 240-1343 

ajk390@gmail.com 
 

Beth Branham - (803) 260-4331 
beth@bethbranhamlaw 

 
Scott Wilson - (803) 600-6437 

swilson@fathomrealty.com 

Property - David Yoder Christian Education -  

Stewardship - Tammy O’Quinn Fellowship & Recreation -  

Community Outreach - Bob Livingston Information Technology -  

Youth Ministry - Megan Lyons Marketing/Social Media - Julie Ann Payne 

Worship & Music - Tammy O’Quinn Evangelism - John Matthews 



 

 

Pastoral Ponderings 
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Deadlines 

Weekly Snap:  Wednesdays at 9:00 am                   Bulletin:  Wednesdays at 10:00 am                
                 Tidings:  15th of each month                     Email articles to: Admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

“Let us consider how to provoke one another to love and good deeds, not neglecting to meet together, 

as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day 

approaching.” Hebrews 10:24-25 

You have heard it said many times, “We (the people) are the church.” And that, “Church isn’t 

the building itself, but the people.” And “we don’t have to be here (at Mt. Tabor) for the Church to be 

active and alive in the world.” These are all true statements! During COVID in 2020, these were 

important ideas and concepts. They helped us imagine what faithful living and meaningful worship 

experiences could look like in a time when being together was not an option.  

However, since that time of social distancing and quarantine ended, many have continued to 

view regular participation and church attendance as voluntary, or worse, not necessary at all. We have 

been tempted to think that maybe catching a part of a sermon online, or coming to worship once 

every few months is enough to sustain us on our journey of life – it’s not. We have been lured away 

by shiny things like sports, vacations, or just an opportunity to sleep a little later. Yet, the following 

Sunday we find that something else has “popped up” and another opportunity to worship at church 

has been missed. We have excuses, but in reality, that’s all they really are – excuses. We blink and 

realize that we, “regular Church goers”, have become Christmas and Easter people, and we become 

ashamed that so much time has flown by without us darkening the doors of our once beloved Church. 

There is good news though! Mt. Tabor’s doors remain open, your pew is still here and waiting 

for your return. Our call to “Meet Together”, as Hebrews 10 reminds us, is essential to who we are as 

the people of God in our community. Our Sunday morning worship is where we, not only connect 

with God but connect and support one another in our faithful walk as God’s people. Church is where 

we come to hear new and fresh words of grace for our lives. It is where we are reminded not only of 

who we are, but whose we are. We are forgiven children of the Father, and Church is where Christ 

hosts us at his banquet with a feast that is abundant and eternal. 

Church is where the people that know you, and love you, are waiting to see you once again. It 

is where you can expect a hug from family and friends alike, and a place that has space and grace 

already set aside for you to rest and enjoy. It’s the place we eat together, sing together, pray together, 

and love together. It’s home. 

So welcome home in 2025. Come, find your place in the pew, find your seat at the table, and 

find your heart falling in love once again with God and His people at Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church. 



 

 

Sunshine Club!  
We will meet on January 9th at Noon. 

Soup will be provided. Our speaker will be Megan Barton, 

supervisor of the USO located at the Columbia Airport. She 

will discuss the activities and programs offered to the soldiers. 

The USO is supported by our Ladies Aid. 
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Early Risers Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

January 14th & 28th 

 7 AM at Lizard’s Thicket 
Augusta Road, Lexington  
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Join the Choir 

January is the perfect time to join the Adult Choir!   We will soon be working on music for Lent and Easter! 
Please contact Kevin Davis at (803)796-5948 Ext. 21 or music@mttaborlutheran.org. 

THANK YOU! 

I would like to thank each director and member of the many ensembles for a wonderful Christmas Concert 

and Christmas Eve Services.   Everyone worked hard and presented their best efforts to the glory of God 

and in ministry to the People of Mt. Tabor.  I also appreciate everyone that attended and the very gracious 

compliments on the concert.  A special “Thank you” to BJ Roof for the lovely reception after the concert. I 

also must thank Jeff Clearman for playing the organ on hymns and accompanying the Adult Choir and 

Youth Choir and Jenny Wright for accompanying the children’s choirs.  Also, thanks to Francisco (Pacho) 

Ballestras for the trumpet introductions and descants on the hymns for the concert. 

Augusta Anderson 
John Allan Cothran 

 

Charleigh Davis 
Maggie Davis              
Miller Davis 

Raelyn Driggers 
Arwynn Glance 

Anderson Harper 

Maggie Mae Michael 
Baker Morris 

 Stanton Moye   

Austin Parker 
Matilda Phillips   

Stan-Lee Rybicki   

Eliza Scyphers 
Logan Smith 

Our Choirs! 

Cherub Choir (Ages 2-4)     Directors:  Ann Spainhour, Linda Spainhour, Terri Vick-Phillips, Ruth Goldsmith, Lynn Arrington, Tammy O’Quinn 

Angel Choir (K5-1st Grade)      Directors:  Judy Fisher, Elizabeth Klapman 

Lizzie Brown Flora Evans      Emma Lyons Foster Rich Scarlet Rybicki Hudson Yoder 

Seraph Singers (2nd-5th Grade)      Directors:  Kevin Davis, Jenny Wright, Nancy Stone-Collum 

Ashlynn Busbee          
Finn Evans 

Mattox Fleming 
Antonio Lyons  

Court Morris 
KateLynn Parker  

Barbara Popkowski 
Georgia Popkowski 

Emily Sippel 
Beau Wright  

Harper Yoder 

Youth Choir (6th-12th Grade)      Director: Kevin Davis 

Jack Fisher 

Margaret Raye Flora    

Brooklyn Glass 

Bentley Knotts  

Bennett Plane 

Joe Popkowski 

Abby Grace Roof  

Burns Roof 

Jack Sippel  

 

Joey Sullivan 

Mt. Tabor Ringers     Director: Kevin Davis 

Adam Davis 
Mary Davis                                   

Erin Hall                                    

 Pam Hoskins                                        
Elizabeth Klapman                       

 

Sandra Lindler                            
Patti  Leonard                          

 

Vicki McFarland                         
Irelou Moye                                

 

Miley Rhodes                         
Jennifer Smith  

 

Chuck Taylor 
Lindsey Witcher 

Adult Choir     Director: Kevin Davis 

Erin Hall 
Elise Helms 

Randy Klapman 

Sandra Lindler                             
Bradley Miller  

 

David Moye 
Irelou Moye  

 

Richie Moye 
Kevin Oliver 

 

Tammy O’Quinn 
Ellis Quarles 

 

Ann Spainhour 
Nancy Stone-Collum 

ALIVE! Musicians     Directors: Gale McLeod & Irelou Moye 

Beth Branham 
Leah Conrad 

Brett Ebener 
Clark Ebener 

Lyndsey Ebener 
Erin Hall 

Vaughn Hall  
Ricky Lusk 

David Moye 
Ed Redmond 

Roxanne Rich 

mailto:music@mttaborlutheran.org


 

 

January Love Offering  

Lexington School District 2 

God’s Helping Hands Needs 

Jiffy Cornbread mix,  
sugar, jelly, crackers, 

ramen, flour, Jello 
pudding, juice, cookies, 

dry milk, spaghetti 
sauce,  cooking oil - no olive oil, please 
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From the staff 
We are humbled by all the love, gifts, and goodies  

we received over the Christmas Season. Thank you for the generous 

Christmas bonuses. We appreciate your thoughtfulness and kindness 

of thinking of us during this season of gift giving. We are blessed to 

be part of the Mt. Tabor Family.  

Wishing you all of the hope, wonder, and joy that the season can bring. 

Happy Holidays from your friends at Brookland Cayce High School!  

Thank you so much for your wonderful employee luncheon. It was so appreciated. We truly are lucky 

to have community support and backing from you!! 

Merry Christmas!! 
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Positively Fit meets Monday and Thursday at 5:30 - walking at 4:30 
All ability levels are welcome! Variations to exercises are offered!   
Ask Tammy O’Quinn, Brennen Hutto or Carol Busbee for details! 

 
Positively Fit: Body, Mind and Soul 

Body: 

Oh my! I just ate all those Christmas cookies!  Can I exercise them off?  We do this every year.  We say we 

are going to be careful, but those cookies keep calling us back!  They are so delicious that you can’t eat just 

one!  If the basic sugar cookie has 110-120 calories you could go for a 20-minute walk or an extra 20 

minutes of yoga to work off that one cookie.  But let’s face it, we never eat just one!  It’s not just sugar 

cookies either.  The beloved fruitcake with an approximate 320 calories per slice will take an hour or longer 

to walk off. However, a 3-inch square of peppermint bark will only take 50 minutes to walk off, as long as 

it is a thin piece of bark.  Let’s wash those goodies down with a cup of plain cocoa and add another 40 

minutes to the walk. Who has an extra 2 or 3 hours in addition to your regular workout! 

Here are a few tips to enjoy those baked goodies!   

Eat like the French!  They have less heart disease and are considered some of the healthiest people even 

though they drink red wine and eat croissants full of butter.  However, they take their time and enjoy 

every bit.  Just slow down when eating treats and savor every bit.  Enjoy the flavors and don’t 

gobble it down.  It takes about 20 minutes for your brain to recognize that your tummy is full, so eat 

slowly! 

If you bake too much, share some with friends and neighbors, or simply put them in the freezer!  They 

will taste just as good in March as they do in December! 

Don’t skip your regular meals or your exercise routine!  Keep your regular routines.  Include your 

regular exercises and workout routines as usual.  You may want to take an extra walk if you are 

feeling full or over-stuffed. 

Mix up your workouts!  Changing up your exercises and/or workout routine.  This can stimulate your 

energy levels in a different way and may burn a few extra calories. 

Include strength training.  Adding extra weight can engage the large muscles like your quads which 

burn more calories. 

Make sure to move every day!  Use an app to track your steps!  Try to get in 8,000 to 10,000 steps per 

day.  During the holidays you may find that you are getting in more steps while decorating the 

house, raking the leaves and/or doing fall chores.  All movement counts! 

Mind: 

Even though those cookies tasted delicious, we know that we should not have eaten so many.  Sugar affects 

the brain causing it to release dopamine that makes the brain sense pleasure and leaves a feeling of 

satisfaction.  This feeling can lead to a potential addiction to sugar.   So, how do I work off the sugar 

cookie?  Don’t worry about it!  Just don’t eat a whole plate of them!  Enjoy a little bit and not the whole 

plate.  Remember to exercise and move every day.  Christmas is the time of year to enjoy friends and 

family.  Don’t blame yourself or dwell on overindulgence.  Embrace the love and happiness of Christmas! 

Soul: 1 Corinthians 6:19-20  

 “19Do you not know that your body is a temple of the Holy Spirit, who is in you, whom you have received 

from God? You are not your own; 20you were bought at a price. Therefore, honor God with your body.”   



 

 

Church Office News 
 

The office will be closed on 
 January 1st and 20th.  

 

We hope everyone has a blessed and meaningful Christmas. 

MTLC Needs You! 

November is Stewardship month, a time to assess your gifts of time, talent, and treasure to 

Mt. Tabor. We particularly need your gift of time to fill the many rosters of worship assistants 

to make our Sunday services work. Sign up sheets for April 

2025 – March 2026 are on the bulletin board near the water 

fountain and on tables at the back of the sanctuary. 

The biggest need is for assistants at the 11:00 service. Families 

are encouraged to take a month with youth serving as acolyte or 

crucifer and parents as ushers, lector, greeter, or communion 

assistant. 

Training is provided for all positions so don't be shy about writing your name down.  

 

 

 

 

 

Calling all seniors! 

Are you interested in learning about the Golden Years of Hollywood; the 

real Jane Austen; The Tudors of England. Perhaps you might be 

interested in perfecting your watercolor skills or learning to play the 

ukulele.  

Plus many other interests. 

Please join us for “Adventures in Learning” at The Shepherd’s Center of 

St. Andrews held at 2600 Ashland Road, Columbia, South Carolina. 

Winter session runs from January 21, 2025 - March 13, 2025.  

For more information visit our website https://

shepherdscenterofstandrews.org/  or contact our office at (803) 731-9394 

https://shepherdscenterofstandrews.org/
https://shepherdscenterofstandrews.org/


 

 



 

 

Lord Teach Us To Pray 

As God’s people called to love one another, let us pray for the following members of our church family, who 
celebrate the anniversary of their baptism this month: Dusty Rhodes, Rick Lusk, Larry Taylor, Pam Burnett, 
Wade Roof, Irina Roof, Chuck Goldsmith, Ruth Goldsmith, Casey Fleming, Becky Fleming, Rhett Thomas, Edna 

Holton, Sheri Self, Jeff Hutto, Ashley Owens, Cade Jeffries, Amelia Hilton, Jackson Sox, Steve Hamilton, Courtney 
Sox, Beau Wright, Patti Gobbel, Tammy O'Quinn, Augusta Anderson, Bonnie King, Carol Glance, Gale McLeod, 
Cindy Edge, Mason Edge, Kim Smith Redmond, Foster Rich, Hannah Williams, Pat Watts, Catherine Latham, Katelyn 

Hilton, Reed Glass, Garrett Skorzewski, Vance Hutto, Pam Pietwitz, Mack Insabella, Alexis Spainhour, Allison Eudy, 
Kay Smith, Ali Moriarty, Margaret Raye Flora, Dakota Todd, Reggie Ward, Robert Wise, Aaron Gillis, April South, 

Beth Holliman, Debbie Rakowski, Kassidy Bozard, Nicole Rodgers, Brandon Cato, Kim Smith, Jennifer Smith, Toby 
Wiggers, Annette Monts. 

Most Recent Prayer Concerns: 

Lynda Mason, Bruce Merchant, Betty Wise, Victoria Marchant, Dennis Rybicki, Sr. 

Ongoing Prayer Concerns: 
Rachel Bundrick, Al & Judy Jordan, Luther Swicegood, Ron Hutto, Sandra Baker, Drewby McQuillen 

Mary Davis, Alice Pollock, Jimmy Williams, Mona Myers, Sadie Howard, Elmer Sundlie  
Dennis Rybicki Jr., Emma Lou Easley, Paul Addy, Paul & Jeanie Jacobs 

Herman Bouknight, Jane Sexton, Pastor Jerry & Janice Livingston 

Family & Loved Ones of Mt. Tabor: 
Rawlins McCloy & Family, Mark Horne, Willie Beason, John Woods, Jimmy Mitchell, David Baldwin  

Salvador Brau, Deidre Huckabee Brau, Falynn Rickards, William Wood, Pat Redmond, Mark Fuller 
Chris Holley, Johnny Smith, Jack Hyde, Teddy Bowden, Jackson Bell, Pam Player, Nancy & Emily Waugh 

Becky & Phil Frederick, Laura Ann Merrill, Kim Coker, Grace Kelly, Chuck Backman, Michelle Roe 
Beth Murphy, Justin “Cody” Spires, Billy Holton, Barbara Kohr, Jenny Mack, Tommy Cambell  

Niko Bosley, Angela Livingston, Anne Moye, Isabelle Sundlie  

Members of Mt. Tabor Serving in the Military: 
Adam Davis, Samuel Davis, Scott Hash, Alex Morris 

Family and Loved Ones Serving in the Military: 
Josh Watson, Jacob Henry Burgan, Caleb Neff 

The Family Of: 
Larry Marchant 

 

Nursing Homes /Retirement Centers/Rehabilitation Centers  

Jenni-Lynn Assisted Living – Herman Bouknight (Apt. 34)  

Lowman Home – Carolyn Smith, Pastor Luther Swicegood  

Laurel Crest – Emma Lou Easley,  Al & Judy Jordan  

Presbyterian Home -Betty Wise (Room R11) 

Still Hopes – Sandra Baker, Larry Sease 

Veteran’s Victory House - Elmer Sundlie 

Spring Arbor - Margurite Culberson (located in Virginia)   

The Phoenix at Union Hill - Jane Sexton (located in Georgia) 

The Harmony Collection -  Roberta Wessinger (Apt. 3037) 

Growing a deeply connected family of faith 



 

 

Growing a deeply connected family of faith 

1  Dennis Shealy, Carolyn Smith 

2  Elizabeth Klapman, Haley Shealy 

3  Kenneth Skenes 

4  Pierce Taylor, Banks Lamb 

8  David Yoder 

9  Foster McLeod, Natalie Nolan 

10  Samuel Hilton, Hoa O'Kelley 

13  Gary Lee, Ann Spainhour, Liliana Metts 

14  Robert South 

15  Jerry Fulmer, Kristen Pittman, Ann Shealy 

16  Debbie Rakowski, Amanda Douglas 

18  Michael Price, Scott Shull 

19  Danny Baker, Kelly Carrion 

20  Annette Monts 

22  Liliana Stork, Chapin Jacobs, Augusta Anderson 

24  Janice Livingston, Kristen Stockton 

25  DeeDee Horres, Quinton Smoak 

26  Mitzi Epting, Jennifer Latham, Alyssa Todd 

   Tyler Shealy 

27  Charlie Taylor, Owen Plane, Cheyenne Young 

28  Kelly Hawkins, Jordan Myers, Alexander Tuten 

29  Tristan Spainhour 

30  Leah Conrad 

31  Laurel Gamble, Sarah Cole, Tara Hinson 



 

 

 

Sign Up for  
Mt. Tabor Emails 

 

Did you know that Mt. Tabor can  

send you all correspondence electronically? If you  

would like to receive our news via e-mail, please let 

us know by emailing:   

admin@mttaborlutheran.org  

January 
Altar Flowers & Bulletin Covers  

Flowers 
5 Available 

12 Available 

19 Available 

26 Available 

 

Covers 
5 Available 

12 Available 

19 Available 

26 Available 

Online Giving 

Scan the QR Code to be 

taken to Mt. Tabor’s online 

giving page. 

The Flower & Bulletin Calendars are posted on 
the bulletin board near the sanctuary. If you 
would like to reserve a date, please sign up on 
Sunday or call the office during the week. 

 8:00 9:15 11:00 

    

11/24 14 76 95 

12/1 22 65 86 

12/8 27 Christmas 150 

12/15 25 55 119 

    

ATTENDANCE 
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January 
 

Communion Preparers 

Tammy & Ellis 

Quarles 

January Worship Assistants 

ALIVE! 

Communion assistant 

Sherri Moorer 
 

Lector 

Sherri or Rick Moorer 
 

Ushers 

Ed & Grace Fuson 

11:00 AM 

Communion assistants 

Ann Spainhour, Tammy O’Quinn 
 

Lector 

Irelou Moye 
 

Ushers 

Foster McLeod 
 

Greeter 

Debbie McLeod 



 

 

N o v e m b e r  F i n a n c i a l  N e w s  
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                    Honor                     Given By    Fund 

        Memorial            Given By                 Fund 
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Say it with flowers! 

We have many available dates for 2025 - 

especially in January! 

 Please consider supporting this important 

ministry at Mt. Tabor. 

You may also make a donation to the Ladies 

Aid Flower Fund to show your support!  

Is there a need that you have heard about?  

Is there a community project near and dear to your heart?  

Can it use some funding? 

 

Remember, Mt. Tabor has an Endowment Fund and  

WE want to HELP you, HELP someone!  

 

Applications are available in the church office.  

 

  

Fill out an application today ~ fill a community need TOMORROW! 

THURSDAY FEBRUARY 6, 2025 

9am - 2pm 

At the South Carolina State Fairgrounds,  

Goodman Building! 



 

 

     Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church 

     1000 B Avenue 

     West Columbia SC  29169 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
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Worship Opportunities 
 

Sundays:   
 

Worship Services:  

 8:00 am    Matins with Holy Communion 
 9:15 am    ALIVE! Contemporary Service  
            *Holy Communion 1st Sunday of each month and    
          Festival Sundays*  
11:00 am     Traditional Service with Holy Communion  
 

Sunday School: 
 

10:15 - 11:00 am   Children and adult classes offered                                           
 

Wednesdays: 

Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church is committed to being a safe place for children and 

youth. Our congregation has enacted policies and procedures designed to minimize 

the risk of abuse. Copies of our Child Protection  Policy are available in the narthex 

and in the Church  Office. 

Staff 
Reverend Wade T. Roof, III 

Senior Pastor 
Pastor.wade@hotmail.com 

 

Dr. Rus Stilwell 
Pastor of Visitation 

rdstilwell@yahoo.com 
 

Mr. Kevin Davis 
Director of Music & Arts 

music@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Stella McGee 
Parish Administrator 

stella@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Linda Spainhour 
Admin Assistant 

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

Office Information 
 

Phone: (803) 796-5948 
Fax: (803) 794-4089 

 

Monday-Friday 
8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Visit our Website 
www.mttaborlutheran.org 

11:00 am   Bible Study 
12:00 pm   Noon Eucharist 
 3:30 pm   Sing & Celebrate 
 4:45 pm   Children’s Choirs 
 6:30 pm   Adult Choir


